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BSPCCC Meeting 5 

Meeting: Bowdens Silver Project CCC - Meeting 5 

Date: Monday, 18 February 2019 

Location: Mid-Western Regional Council, 86 Market Street, Mudgee 

Time: 5.00 – 7.00 PM 

Independent Chair: Darryl Watkins, KJA (DW) 

Attendees: Bradley Bliss J.P., Wellington Valley Wiradjuri Aboriginal Corporation (BB) 

Sonia Christie, Community Member (SC) 

Tom Combes, Community Member (TC) 

Sally Dryburgh, Community Member (SD) 

John Lydiard, Community Member (JL) 

Anthony (Tony) McClure, Silver Mines Ltd (TM) 

Jane Munro, Bowdens Silver (JM) 

Keith Perrett, Silver Mines Ltd (KP) 

Cr John O'Neill, Mid-Western Regional Council (JO) 

Marc Snape, KJA (MS) 

Apologies: James Armitage, Community Member (JA) 

Mick Boller, Lue Action Group (MB) 

 

Actions 

Action Responsible 

BB to provide details of guidelines in relation to Aboriginal Heritage reports to 
Bowdens. 

Bradley Bliss 

Bowdens to provide the committee with an updated landholders map. Bowdens Silver 

Bowdens to provide the committee with an updated infrastructure map. Bowdens Silver 

Bowdens to confirm the date of the information day. Bowdens Silver 

DW will liaise with CCC members to confirm the date of the next meeting. KJA 

DW committed to speaking to the NSW Department of Planning & Environment 
regarding a possible attendance at a future meeting. 

KJA 
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Minutes 

Minutes Action 

Welcome (DW) 

The Chair welcomed members. BB gave Welcome to Country. 

The Chair reaffirmed the code of conduct. 

 

Note 

Apologies (DW) 

The Chair noted apologies from James Armitage and Mick Boller. 

 

Note 

Meeting 4 - Action Items (DW) 

The Action Items from Meeting 4 were reviewed by the Chair.  

All action items were completed and the Questions on Notice Register has been 
updated. 

 

 

Note 

Community Report and Feedback (TC) 

Tom Combes presented a Community Report to the committee. 

Tom circulated a Lue Action Group fact sheet (see Appendix A), and reported the 
key points of the fact sheet. 

 

 

Note  

Q&A and Discussion (ALL) 

SC asked a question about water use, particularly with the ongoing drought and 
the fish kills is highly relevant at the moment. 

DW commented that he understands many of the areas will be addressed in the 
EIS. 

TM advised that there will be an update on EIS timeframe under General 
Business. 

JO asked about the mine life, and whether it has always been 16 years? 

TC advised it has always been relatively short time frame. 

JO asked a question in relation to background lead standard measurement in 
people’s system every day of the week would be as opposed to being close to the 
mine? 

TC advised that while he’s not a lead expert, this more reflects a concern from the 
community due to the quantity of lead, and the proximity to people. 

TC advised that the information in the fact sheet was sourced from the feasibility 
study. While it is understood that these matters will be addressed in the EIS, 
unless the plan is going to change drastically from the EIS, community concerns 
won’t be allayed. 

Note: Bowdens Silver have clarified that only a summary of the Feasibility Study 
has been publicly released, and that the full Feasibility Study is an internal 
document to Bowdens Silver. 

JL commented that until the final design in the EIS is known, the CCC could be 
talking at different ends and debating, but it can all change. 

TM noted that they are undertaking a process to brief and engage the entire 
community, not necessarily just the CCC. 

JM noted that Bowdens have done a lot of work on the EIS. The current focusing 
is on getting specialist consultant studies finished, and preparing the text and 
figures that can be done, while waiting for those reports to be finalised. The basic 
framework of the document is done, but still working with the consultants. 
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The EIS is a cascading process. First the technical reports need to be done, which 
then forms the basis for other reports that follow. The technical reports are well 
advanced. 

All of the technical consultants have done a baseline study of the environment. 
Data is in the process of being modelled, and Bowdens is expecting all of those 
technical reports to be completed in March. Once completed, they are then 
circulated to other consultants, who use their findings to complete further reports, 
including health, lead, aquatic ecology.  

The existing health, lead and aquatic ecology reports will be prepared to draft 
stage in March-April, as will the agricultural impact statement 

Soil and landscape capability and transport assessments are expected to be 
completed in March, but some updated soil stockpiling arrangements are still 
being finalised. 

Completion of draft Aboriginal heritage report is reliant some land access 
arrangements that are still being finalised. 

The visual impact consultant has been photographing from nearby residences in 
recent months to assess visual impact. 

JM advised that Bowdens have had good responses from the community, with 
only two people who didn’t want photos taken from their property. 

All other assessments and reports have to be finalised before undertaking the 
Economic and Social Impact Assessment. 

Prior to completing the Social Impact Assessment, there will be one-on-one 
consultations with affected landholders. 

Bowdens is considering holding a community briefing day in April. 

A peer review process will then follow, and is already underway in terms of 
existing environment and air quality reports. 

Once the final reports become available, they will also go to peer review. 

Groundwater report peer review has been ongoing for the last 18 months. The 
consultant has been involved in the process at all stages and making comments 
as required into that process. 

The final review of the groundwater modelling and draft reports are planned to be 
completed March/April. 

The surface water report peer review is due to be completed this month. 

Health report peer review has not yet commenced, due to the staged process. 
That will commence once a draft health report is available for internal review, then 
peer review. 

There are still some items where Bowdens is still finalising the design work – 
waste rock emplacement and also final capping and cover reports for waste rock 
and tailings storage facility. Bowdens is also working on detailed information to be 
provided to address the EPA’s tailings dam policy, which has been recently 
developed subsequent to the issuing of the Bowdens Silver Project SEARS. 

The current schedule is for a Draft Report to be available around May, and 
sometime after that the EIS will be submitted. 

DW sought confirmation that the timeframe for the EIS submission is 
approximately mid-2019. 

TM advised that it is hard to put a timeframe on the process, particularly due to 
the unknown timeframe of the peer review. 

BB asked a question in relation to specialist consultant reports on Aboriginal 
heritage by Dr Matt Cupper. BB advised he had spoken to Dr Matt Cupper and 
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raised concerns that Aboriginal groups have in relation to the draft report, and are 
seeking the opportunity to provide comment prior to the EIS.  

BB advised he has also spoken to the NSW Office of Environment and Heritage 
(OEH), and believes draft heritage reports are meant to be published as a draft, 
then given to local Aboriginal groups for comment. 

JM requested the details of the guidelines that BB was referring to. BB committed 
to providing details.  

JL asked what would be discussed in one-on-one specialist meetings with 
potentially impacted residents. Residents next door to the mine site likely have 
very little idea what to discuss with a consultant expert in response to detailed 
reports.  

JM advised that the specialist would likely explain what has been found, and then 
collect any and all feedback. The expert could provide some details, and then 
discuss mitigation measures, which is one of the main purposes. 

SC asked if there would be any compensation measures or buybacks discussed. 

KP advised that Bowdens has always taken the approach of dealing directly with 
the individual. If one person says they want to stay here, the company will work 
with them on mitigations. If not, then discussions continue. 

TC asked a question in relation to water plans, whether there is an update in 
relation to the proposed pipeline coming from Ulan and going through properties, 
and what type of water would be included. 

JM responded that Bowdens are proposing a pipeline between the mine site and 
one of the sites in Ulan. The proposal keeps changing as the route is refined and 
more information is gathered. All landholders have been written to that are 
affected by the proposed pipeline path. Currently Bowdens is only seeking land 
access for ecological and biodiversity surveys. If those pathways are confirmed, 
easements will be required but that is down the track. 

The pipeline path is about 60 kms, and there has been approximately 12 kms of 
ecological surveying done so far. Bowdens is proposing a buried pipeline, and the 
water would be water from a coal mine in the Ulan area. The water is already 
licensed, so doesn’t need to be separately licenced. In terms of quality, it’s not 
pristine, but quality wise could otherwise be used for stock water. We will be 
recycling a lot of water in our operation. It will be decanted from the tailings 
storage facility and reused in the mining operation. 

JM advised she would seek further information about the current licensing and 
use of the water. Details will be provided when they become available. 

TC stated that a number of people want to know their options. Are they able to say 
no to the pipeline on their land? 

JM confirmed they have the ability to do that. 

TM noted that the NSW Government could also go through arbitration. 

BB advised that he had spoken to heritage consultant Dr Matt Cupper and seen 
then pipeline route. BB stated that he believed that because the surveying had not 
been completed, that it could potentially delay thee heritage report for 3-4 months.  

JM advised that one of the things Bowdens have looked at is the topography and 
landscape of the route, and have planned the route to where it is unlikely to 
encounter heritage items. 

BB asked whether an Aboriginal person had been involved in the ecological 
surveys as Aboriginal heritage is not just sites, it’s a holistic thing. 

JM advised she would pass no BB’s feedback in relation to an Aboriginal 
consultant attending with the ecological survey to the consultant team. 

 
 
 

 
 

Action (BB) 
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DW asked whether it would be worthwhile having Rob Corkery attend a meeting 
to address some of the issues that this forum has raised. 

TM stated that this could be considered, but the alternative is the open day, which 
will be happening prior to the EIS. 

KP advised Bowdens can look at the information as it comes to light and then plan 
around that.  

TC stated a lot of the problem is the timeline uncertainty, as the project has been 
going on a long time. 

The committee agreed that the next meeting should be undertaken after the 
information day. 

TM advised that the second leg of the social impact assessment will be triggered 
based on the information provided through the Q&A process. The Social Impact 
Assessment is a well detailed process, with lots of one on one meetings and Q&A 
sessions. There will be further issues that come from the consultation with the 
community – issues such as river crossings and road upgrades, through that 
social process. 

JO stated if would be good to provide answers to questions that were prompted 
from this group at the information day in April.  

JM advised that the information day won’t be going ahead until those reports are 
finalised. 

JL asked what questions the community could ask that hasn’t already been asked, 
and what new information will be available at the information day. 

JM advised information on mitigation techniques, safety measures – essentially 
how Bowdens intends on avoiding all the concerns listed in the Lue Action 
Group’s fact sheet. 

TM noted that it will be an iterative process, with Bowdens providing the findings, 
responding to questions, and continue the process to improve, prior to the EIS. 

JL noted that most of the local community aren’t mining experts, and that more 
detailed information will need to be provided if the intention is to receive specific 
questions from the audience. The community needs to have more information, 
especially visually, so they can understand the project details. 

TM advised that the first open day was to introduce the key consultants just to 
explain what they will be doing, and to provide some guidelines on how it might 
shape up, detailed posters, information etc, and the process to get through the 
EIS. Those same consultants will now be coming back to explain their findings.  

DW asked if there is anything else that this group can do to provide the best 
interest of the community. 

TM advised that the Social impact process is a one-on-one process throughout 
the whole region – Mudgee, Lue, Kandos, Rylstone. It will be a statistical 
representation of the broader community. 

SC suggested listing the notification of the upcoming CCC meeting on the 
website, so that people are aware of the meeting. 

JM advised that she would investigate listing the upcoming dates for the CCC 
meeting on the website as a reminder for questions from the community. 

TM advised that Bowdens has an extensive Q&A register we have on the website. 

SC noted that Silver Mines Ltd had purchased the Stekhoven property that was 
purchase and asked what the thought process was for the purchase. 

TM advised that it was to do with the buffer zone, as Bowdens has an interest in 
expanding the buffer zone and that’s all we can say. 

JL asked if an updated land ownership map could be provided to the committee. 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

Note 
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TM committed to providing an updated landholders map. 

JL asked if it would be possible to also get a more detailed infrastructure map, as 
one of the concerns is around acid forming rock, and that there is a pipeline and 
sump, that is there to capture any drainage or run off and pump back into the 
mine. 

TM advised that the process in the engineering works, e.g. the map, is nearly 
finalised, with minor refinements. That information will all feed into a 3d format, 
and Bowdens is currently working out how that can be used from a community, 
government stakeholder viewpoint in looking into the fine detail. 2D on a map is 
one thing, but the technology is now there that it can be demonstrated in 3d. How 
Bowdens will be able to present that without slowing down the website is being 
investigated. What we will put on the web is a refinement on that, with a balance 
between the detail and accessibility. 

TM advised that in the short term, Bowdens can provide an updated infrastructure 
map. 

JL noted that the 3d model information is exactly what will make people engaged 
on the open day. 

SD commented that information with less words and more pictures for the 
community would be great. 

BB asked wither power for the mine would be coming from Ilford or Crudine 
Ridge? 

TM advised that is still being finalised, but generally the connection from Ilford is 
the main connection. Power connection is not part of the EIS, it’s a separate 
application. The site requires 132 KV which is generally what the main town 
connectors are, but connections through Kandos and Rylstone is only 66KV. The 
options will be shown in the EIS. Experts are looking at the path of less resistance 
– existing power line easement, rail easements, road easements – rather than 
creating something brand new. 

TC noted Bowdens’ interest in expanding the buffer zone and whether the 
Stekhoven property was purchased because Bowdens thought the mine was 
going to impact that site? 

TM advised that in that general area, Bowdens holds most of the properties, but 
that eastern side (speaking very generally) has a pretty obvious visual impact. 

Action (Bowdens) 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Action (Bowdens) 

Meeting Dates for 2019 (DW) 

TM noted that quarterly meetings are what the CCC was initially planned for but 
open for discussion. 

The committee agreed to a tentatively date of 6 May 2019 for the next meeting. 

Bowdens will confirm the date of the information day, and DW will then liaise with 
CCC members to confirm the date of the next meeting. 

 

 
 

 

Action (Bowdens) 
Action (KJA) 

Agenda Items for Meeting 6 (ALL) 

DW suggested a number of possible agenda items, including Rob Corkery 
presenting the EIS, a speaker from OEH, NSW Health, Council. 

TM noted that the Council will be unlikely to comment until the EIS is finalised. 

DW committed to speaking to the NSW Department of Planning & Environment 
regarding a possible attendance at a future meeting. 

 

 
 

 

Action (KJA) 

General Business (ALL) 

JM noted that she had an item to discuss from staff at Bowdens. Following the 
August CCC meeting, it was discussed with staff that a CCC member had 
commented that they were looking through a site of a rifle at staff while carrying 
out their work duties. Workers have a right to be safe at work and not concerned 
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about being looked at through a rifle scope. If anyone wants to look at our 
operations please use binoculars, not a telescopic rifle lens. 

TC advised the committee he is well experienced with firearms, and that the gun 
was not loaded, was not pointed at anyone with any malice, and there was no 
danger to anyone. 

 
Note 

Close Meeting 

Meeting was closed at 7pm. 
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Appendix A 

 

Lue Action Group Fact Sheet (Page 1) 
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Lue Action Group Fact Sheet (Page 2) 

* Note: Bowdens Silver have clarified that only a summary of the Feasibility Study has been publicly 
released, and that the full Feasibility Study is an internal document to Bowdens Silver. 

 


